
 
 

 

A Word from Our Administrator 
 

Dear Richmond Families,  

Second semester is off to a great start! Students are engaged in their 
academic learning as well as participating in extracurricular activities 
such as athletics and student organizations. Staff is also engaged in 
professional development centered around standards based grading 
practices, personalized learning, and reading workshop conferring. Mr. 
Weiss and I presented on Personalized Learning and how it impacts 
Richmond at the January 19th PTOBC meeting. Please see the minutes 
on our school webpage from that meeting for more information. We 
are also participating in staff activities with health and wellness as our 
focus.  
 
Mrs. Calarco and I completed our first parent Love and Logic class on 
February 8th. If you were unable to participate, please consider joining 
our next Love and Logic class next fall. For parents who have already 
participated in a Love and Logic class, Mrs .Calarco and I would like to 
consider offering a review class on Love and Logic practices. This class 
would be a one day review on learned topics and strategies. If you are 
interested in a “review course” please send me an email at 
gsantha@richmond.k12.wi.us with your preference of evenings that 
would work for you by February 18th.   
 
Forward Exam will begin at Richmond School after spring break the 
week of April 11th. Please bring headphones to school by March 24th. 
Headphones are needed to participate in one of the ELA test sessions 
for all students in grades 38. In addition, attendance during testing is 
important so that students can complete the test sessions with their 
classmates and avoid makeup testing that may impact their regular 
classroom learning. 
 
What else is going on at Richmond School? Our staff technology 
committee that is led by Mr. Mike Kletzien, is researching the option of 
having 1 to 1 technology for middle school students beginning in fall of 
2016. The committee will be exploring options of how best to 
implement this initiative. Stay tuned for more information. 
Recently we have had inquiries about allergies and lunch requests. 
Please understand that Richmond school is working diligently to 

 

Mark Your Calendars 

¶ ¶ ¶ 

February 14 – Happy Valentine’s 

Day!  

February 15 - Yearbook Activity 

Photos, 8:30-11:30am, Gym 

February 16 – 4th Grade Ancestor 

Adventure, 9:00-10:00am, Cafeteria 

February 17 – Conferences, 3:40-

7:30pm, Teacher and/or Parent 

Request Only  

February 19 & 22 – No School  

February 25 – Arrowhead Choral 

Festival, 9:15am-1:30pm, Gym 

February 29 – March 4 – Dr. Seuss 

Week, LMC 

March 1 – 6th Grade Band 

Rehearsal, 9:00-10:00am, Lake 

Country School 

March 2 – Student Council Meeting, 

3:16-4:30pm, LMC 

March 3 – 7th/8 th Grade Band 

Rehearsal, 9:00-10:00am, Lake 

Country School 

March 4 – PTOBC 5th/6 th Grade 

Lock-In, 5:00-9:00pm, Cafeteria & 

Gym 
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provide a safe and conducive environment for all students. Richmond 
does have an allergy committee that includes staff, administration, and 
parents of children with allergies. This committee developed policy # 
453.61 that was adopted by our school board in February, 2014. The 
policy states that Richmond School recognizes that it cannot guarantee 
an allergen free environment, but that we will make a reasonable effort 
to reduce exposure to any allergen that a student’s parent or guardian 
indicates is a concern. There are additional practices that we have also 
put into place such as a peanut free lunch table, care plans for severe 
allergy reactions, professional development for staff, and reasonable 
food accommodations. Please understand that this does not include 
individual menu requests. It is simply too difficult to grant individual 
requests for an entire school. If the menu items are not suitable for 
your child, please consider a cold lunch. 
 
Please remind your students that they should be bringing in water 
bottles only for consumption during class.  There has been an increase 
in soda and Starbucks in the classroom.  Please refrain from bringing 
these to class.   
 
This is a reminder to please mark your calendars for our February 17th 
conferences. This conference session is based on teacher 
recommendations and parent requests. Due to conferences beginning 
at 3:40, guided study hall will be canceled. Thanks for your 
understanding.  
 
Have a wonderful and safe weekend,  
Gena Santharam  
Principal/Director of Special Education
Richmond School  
 
 

 

 

Check Mates 
Chess 
Academy in 
April  
JOIN US FOR SESSION 2 
 

Kindergarten -8th grade students are welcome on 
Thursdays after school; 3:25-4:25pm 
Richmond School Library 
 
Dates: April 7, 14, 21, 28, May 5 & 12 
$60 for a 6 week session (siblings ½ price) 
Registration due March 24th. 
CHESS REGISTRATION FLYERQuestions: Contact Mrs. 
Donna Held, GT Coordinator 
dheld@richmond.k12.wi.us  

 
 
 
 

Mrs. Donna Held, Program 
Coordinator, presented an 
overview of The Gifted 
Education Program, to the 
Richmond School Board on 
Tuesday, January 26th, 2016.  

The Google Presentation is linked HERE. 
 
For more information regarding services for 
Richmondôs gifted and highly able students, see the 
GT ED WEBSITE.   
 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1jMFFtOQVnGHT31Wn_Jm7W3F0wtr3posFxgkl8TlRqpo/edit
mailto:dheld@richmond.k12.wi.us
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1KTfspvGLyCRnMP6g78DkNhfwy5x2E2JFgeWHZHFQ8J0/edit#slide=id.p4
https://sites.google.com/a/richmond.k12.wi.us/gt-ed-at-richmond/


 
1. Go to https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/ 

2. Type in code: 10762616 

3. Enter student name & billing information 

4. Youõre done! 

Contact Mrs. Huffman or Mr. Holzer if you have any 

questions.  Thanks for ordering early! 

 

 

Attention Richmond 

SchooléMilitary 

Kids Need Your 

Support!  

Their parents are in the military 

and they may not see them for 
a long time; help send a smile!  

Now through March 4, we are collecting money to 

support our military ki ds.  The money collected will go 

to the VFW which will help us by distribute the money 
to those in need.  Please help us by donating money.  

Bring the money to your teacher and he/she will make 
sure it gets to the right place.  

The winning homeroom will get  to choose an end of 
year party.  The choices are a soda/lemonade party or 

an ice cream party.  The homeroom will also earn a 
trophy to display in their room.  We hope you will do 

your part to send a smile!   

 

 

To access the February 
Hot Lunch Menu, click   
HERE! 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Cindy Stemper and Donna Esser are co-chairing 
the 5th & 6th gr ade lock-in  on March 4 th from 7-
9pm in the Richmond cafeteria. This is a GREAT, FUN 

event for the kids. It had to be cancelled in fall due to 
lack of parent volunteers. We'd love to have you come 
along and participate in making these great memories 
with your kid s! The volunteer commitment is 
from 6:30-9:15 p.m. Anyone who would like to help 
should contact Cindy and Donna directly by early next 
week and will have to have their background check 
completed with the office.  
 
Thanks! 
Cindy  Stemper stemperc@elmbrookschools.org 

Donna Esser donna@specialeditionsinc.com 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Incoming Freshmen 

Football Parents and 

Players 

Please note that on Monday, February 15 at 7:00 

pm in the North Campus Theatre, Coach Rauch 

will be holding an organizational meeting for the 

2016-17 season. Parents and players are asked to 

come.  Coach Rauch is excited to introduce himself 

to everyone and will talk about his vision and 

philosophy for the Arrowhead Football program. 

Our parent coordinator has registration 

information and how parents can become involved 

at the different team levels. Summer camp and 

summer conditioning camp information will be 

available as well. If you have questions, feel free to 

contact Coach Rauch at 

rauch@arrowheadschools.org. Go Hawks! 

 

https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/
http://www.richmond.k12.wi.us/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=99qR5ZzOWLI%3d&tabid=1511&mid=1108
mailto:stemperc@elmbrookschools.org
http://specialeditionsinc.com/


 

 
Richmond Scrip Updateé 
 
Please remember if you used a Kohlôs Charge card for 
holiday spending, you can pay off your balance in the 
store using Kohlôs Cares Physical Gift Cards or 
ScripNOW delivered to your smartphone.   
 
It is a great way to support Richmond PTOBC with no 
added cost to you.   
 
Upcoming Scrip Gift Card 2016 Order Dates:  2/15, 
3/14, 4/18, 5/9, 6/6   
 
Place an order online at www.shopwithscrip.com or 
email your order to ken_kathymills@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

 
Make this summer extraordinary!  Camp 
Invention at Merton Intermediate School is 
an innovative camp that focuses on 
exploring, constructing and discovering for 
young innovators!  Camp Invention will be 
held from July 25 -29 fro m 9:00am -3:30pm.  
For additional information, please click on 
Camp Invention .   
 

 

M.A.A. Spring Baseball and Fastpitch Registration 

is going on now through March 1! Go to 

www.mertonathletics.org to register your child to 

participate in 4K-5K co-ed T-ball/baseball, 1-8th 

Grade Boys Baseball and 1-8th Grade Girls 

Fastpitch.  

 

4 & 5 Year Old 
Kindergarten 
Meet and Greet 
Parent Night 
May 23rd at 
4:30pm 

Parents only please! 

We would like to welcome your family to 4K or 5K, m

eet our teaching team, share information about our 

program, and tell you about our wonderful school.  

Registration paperwork will be mailed home in late 

January.   

Information you will need to return by April 1st:    

¶ Current Immunization records for your child 

¶ IEP special education paperwork (if 

applicable) 

¶ Proof of residency (utility, cable or phone bill) 

if this is your first time attending Richmond 

School 

¶ Copy of your child’s birth certificate 

¶ 4K only – AM/PM Request Form 

Your child must be four or five years old on or before 
September 1, 2016 to be eligible to attend 4 or 5 Year 
Old Kindergarten.  If you know a neighbor or friend 
that has a child in this age range and are new to the 
area, please have them call Sue Williams at 262-538-
1360 ext 307 to register.   

 

Richmond Chargers 

Show Your Spirit!   

 
Help Student Council spread 

the word that every Friday is 

School Spirit Friday!  

Richmond students from JK to 8th grade be sure to 

remember to represent your school!  Wear your 

purple and black spirit wear and show everyone 

your Charger pride!  Show your spirit every Friday! 

 

http://www.shopwithscrip.com/
mailto:ken_kathymills@yahoo.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B8dNa4vr0x7nYmUzV1BXSHZqN0VBSnN5TzJ0a3lmU0N4YTRr/view?usp=sharing
http://www.mertonathletics.org/


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mark your calendars now! 
April 10, 2016 Å Sussex Bowl 

 

Start getting those teams together! 
Registration forms will be going home soon or you 
can click REGISTRATION for a printable copy!  Be 
sure to check your student's backpack for it. 
 
The ever-popular Bowl-a-Rama raffle baskets are 
back!  We need your help to make them a        
great success! 
 

¶ JK - Beach Bums & Pool Sharks 

¶ SK - Parent Survival Basket 

¶ 1st - Backyard Fun & Camping 

¶ 2nd - Money Tree 

¶ 3rd - Family Date Night 

¶ 4th - Sleepover Boys, Sleepover Girls 

¶ 5th - Sports & Tailgating 

¶ 6th - WI Sports Fans 

¶ 7th - Wrapped Mystery Basket 

¶ 8th Gift Cards Galore 
 
Raffle basket collection bins will be in classrooms 
starting February 18th. 
 
Want to help out the Bowl-a-Rama 
committee?  Please contact Kierstin Anderson 
at kierstin.anderson5@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The American Red Cross Babysitterôs Training 
Course will be offered again this year, Saturday, 
March 12 & 19 from 9:00am-12:00pm at Merton 
Intermediate School Library.  The American Red 
Cross Babysitterôs Training Course gives youth 
the skills and confidence they need to be safe 
and responsible babysitters.   Participants will be 
certified upon completion. For additional 
information and a registration form, please click 
on BABYSITTING. 

 

 

 

 

High Interest Day  

is COMING! 

 
On March 24, Richmond 

School will be offering 

òExplore Galoreó!  This is a morning filled with 

opportunities for students to explore a variety of 

hands-on, engaging activities and lessons with their 

class outside of our normal curriculum.   

 

We are looking for anyone interested in leading a 

session with students in a lesson outside of our 

usual curriculum.  Students will be given the 

opportunity to not only òsee and hearó but also 

òtouch and feeló areas of special interest. 
 

If you would like more information on this 

opportunity, please click Explore Galore! 

 

 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B5sEiJGWfVd_SW9JT0UyNVlFQVJHZ3k2S193bnUxeVdtbGJv/view?usp=sharing
mailto:kierstin.anderson5@gmail.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B5sEiJGWfVd_QmtPcFFfQVZjVzZJS1BQNXNzVFdpX2Q4SllZ/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Kj8vVkeDJrdoYa20PWu5-tS8hTciz27_nZ2Vg4AozPc/edit?usp=sharing


 

 

Come to Richmond 

{ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 

Community Lunch 

and Learn 

Richmond School’s Student Council will be hosting 

the Community Lunch and Learn event on March 17. 

The purpose of this event is to invite our community 

members to join our superintendent, Mr. Weiss, our 

principal, Ms. Santharam and our council members 

for lunch while learning about all the latest academic 

and technological initiatives that Richmond School is 

doing with all students. Learn about our STEM lab 

and see our 3D printer in action. The council is 

preparing an iMovie to share with guests that will 

detail all the many great programs and initiatives that 

Richmond School has to offer.  If you would like to 

join us you will be greeted by student council 

members in our main office and join them and our 

administrators for lunch and conversation in our 

LMC. They will share their knowledge of all the latest 

technology and academic programs with you. 

Following lunch, guests will take a short tour of 

classrooms to see firsthand how things work. Even if 

you have knowledge of your own child and his or her 

classroom, it can be very enlightening to experience 

the activities and projects being taught in other 

grades. If you are interested in joining us, even if you 

have attended in the past, we would love to have you 

sign-up for this event. We would also encourage you 

to invite any extended family members to attend. 

Lunch will be catered by Panera Bread. The 

Community Lunch and Learn will be held from 

12:30-1:45 on Thursday, March 17, in the LMC. 

Please RSVP to Mrs. Eberle at 

reberle@richmond.k12.wi.us or call 262-538-1360 

x306. Please feel free to contact Mrs. Eberle at 

anytime if you have any questions. 

 

 

 

 
 

Easter Egg 
Hunt!  
Saturday, 

March 12 th , 

2016  

9am -11am  

 

Where:  South Campus Cafeteria  

What:  Easter Egg Hunts Starting at 

9:30 &  10:15 followed by crafts 

and more!  

Who: Children of all ages!  

*Please bring your own baskets!   

 

 

 

      The YMCA at Pabst Farms is offering some fun, new 

activities for you and your family!  LOVE is in the Air is 

a Little Sweetheart Dance on Saturday, February 13th 

from 5:30-7:30pm to celebrate Valentineõs Day with 

your special someone.  Kids Take Over the Y! is a 

parentõs night out on selected Friday evenings from 

January through May.  For more detailed information, 

click on the links above. 

 

 
 

Student Council members 

will be managing the Box 

Tops for Education 

project. They would like 

to conduct a positive 

competition among all 

classes at Richmond. All 

box tops that are donated 

will be credited to each studentôs homeroom. At the 

end of the year, the two homerooms with the highest 

number of box tops donated, will receive a pizza 

party. Parents please check expiration dates. Expired 

box tops have to be thrown away.  For details on 

sending in Box Tops, click EDUCATION! 

 

 

mailto:reberle@richmond.k12.wi.us
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B8dNa4vr0x7nNjRLZl9uZDVzNF84LVBTTmZtNmZ6UHJpMU00/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B8dNa4vr0x7nYTNQaGlscjV1VTAzam5qNjJrWGJvdzNPbkp3/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B5sEiJGWfVd_RFU5LWpsQkdaRHhNUzlaWUp5U21IZGc4akdB/view?usp=sharing


 

 

Boating 

Education 

Course 

The U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliaryõs òAbout Boating 

Safelyó course is a comprehensive course designed for 

the beginning or experienced boater.  This 5 lesson 

course held on consecutive Wednesday evenings from 

6pm-8:30pm, starts on Wednesday, February 24 .  For 

additional information, please click on BOATING, email 

tom.john.myers@gmail.com or call 414-801-3198.   

 

Learning Never Ends  

 

An Evening of Mini Classes for Adults  

What:   The Learning Never Ends program offers 
twelve mini - classes on a wide variety of topics.  The 
classes are offered free of charge, and are open to 
any member of the community interested in lifelong 
learning.   

When:  The evening of Wednesday, March 16 th  

Where:  North Campus of Arrowhead High School  

Who:  Any member of the Arrowhead Community with 
a passion for learning.    

Register online  here . 

If you have any questions, please call 262 - 369 -3612 
X3704.    View the brochure with full course 
descriptions by clicking on the link below:  

Learning Never Ends   

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Student Health Reminders  

1.    If your child has a fever of 100.0 or greater, s/he 

should be kept home.  A student must be òfever 

freeó for 24 hours without the aid of medication, 

before returning to school.  

2.    If your child has been prescribed an antibiotic, 

they must have 24 hours of medication before 

returning to school.   

3.    A child with diarrhea should be kept home until 

diarrhea is no longer present. 

4.    A child with a rash should not attend school until 

the rash has been checked by a physician. 

5.    If a child has a stomach ache, headache, earache, 

or any other ailment which may limit their ability 

to participate in activities, the child should stay 

home. 

 

Lake Country 

Football  

Early 

Registration runs 

now  through March 1, 2015.  Register early 

and online only at 

www.lakecountrychiefs.org .  Children 

entering 5 th - 8th  Grade this fall can sign up 

for Tackle Football and children entering 

1st - 4th  Grade this fall can sign up for Flag 

Football.  Please see the website for 

program information, schedules, dates and 

registr ation.  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B5sEiJGWfVd_Q1FCMzA3QkZmZHpTX2I5X1g1XzV1dHFNRm13/view?usp=sharing
mailto:tom.john.myers@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/a/arrowheadschools.org/forms/d/1oQQ1uk2-gk0myKqbdBSAkacuRvQ1NB9B3ysQ6FJU8zA/edit
http://www.arrowheadschools.org/cms_files/resources/Learning%20Never%20Ends%20Flier%202016%20Pasta%20Travel%20Full.pdf
http://www.lakecountrychiefs.org/


 

 

Arrowhead High School has 

many exciting opportunities for 

Richmond students. Hockey For 

Free Day is coming to Mullett 

Ice Center on February 20 th .  

Boys and girls, ages 4-9 are 

invited to experience ice 

hockey for the first time and 

learn the basic skills.  Click to register for this Try 

Hockey For Free event!  The Junior Hawks 

Strengthening and Conditioning Camp will also be 

offered for 5 th, 6th, 7th & 8 th grade students at 

Arrowheadõs North Campus Fitness Center from June 

14th -July 6 th .  For more information and registration, 

please click on JUNIOR HAWKS. 

 

 

2016 LCYBS Rec Baseball & Softball is accepting 

registrations from February 1st-April 15th.  Late 

fees apply starting April 16th.  Visit 

www.lcybs.org for more information.  

Consortium Summer School Calendar Dates 

This summer, the consortium-run summer school will be 
held at Stone Bank. The dates for summer school are 
below: 
 
June 15, 16, 17 (W, Th, F) 
June 20, 21, 22, 23, 24 (M, T, W, Th, F) 

 

 

 

Report Cards and Grades  

The first thing to remember is that the childõs report 

card is the childõsénot ours. While itõs easy to get 

down on ourselves when kids perform poorly, itõs 

very important to our mental health and theirs to 

remember the following:  

We canõt learn for kids. 

As educators and parents we can up the odds of high 

achievement by modeling responsibility, establishing 

a safe and calm environment, providing excellent 

instruction, and demonstrating excitement for 

learning. Whatõs most important is that our children 

develop good character, curiosity, and problem -

solving skills.  

If we can consistently demonstrate empathy rather 

than anger or frustration, the odds of them 

overcoming their difficulties dramatically increase. Is 

empathy really that powerful? Yes indeed! In fact, a 

growing body  of research is demonstrating that 

warmth (i.e., empathy) is strongly correlated with 

higher achievement and better behavior. (If you like 

reading research, study: Rivers, Mullis, Fortner & 

Mullis, 2012 and Silt, Hughes, Wu & Kwock, 2012.) 

Soéletõs remember to respond with sincere love and 

concern: 

"Oh man. I bet these grades are really disappointing 

for you. Please let me know if there is anything I can 

do to help. The good news is that this doesnõt change 

the way I feel about you."  

June/July 27, 28, 29, 30, 1 (M, T, W, Th, F) 
No classes on Monday & Tuesday, July 4-5. 
July   6, 7, 8 (W, Th, F) 
July   11, 12, 13 (M, T, W) 

  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B8dNa4vr0x7nZnVVRGt4bktGX0MwOXZ3QkpSNTlvbnFqeDRn/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B8dNa4vr0x7nZnVVRGt4bktGX0MwOXZ3QkpSNTlvbnFqeDRn/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B8dNa4vr0x7nY3Z3ZlhIMGtqRTZFUDJkSW5fSGdqOWgwT0Yw/view?usp=sharing


 

The PTOBC would like to thank all of our Richmond Staff 

that submitted grant applications for our Richmond Kid 

Venture Teacher Grant Fund.  We had an overwhelming 

response!  We are pleased to announce our fall winners: 

¶ Jody Calarco ς Buddy Bench coming soon! A 

Buddy Bench is intended to foster friendship and 

empathy on the playground.  Children go sit on 

the bench to indicate they would like someone to 

play with.  In turn, classmates go invite them to 

play.  Guidance lessons will provide education on 

how to use the Buddy Bench as well as encourage 

empathy, compassion, inclusion, friendship, 

sharing and conflict resolution. 

¶ Laura Huffman ς Thanks to Mrs. Huffman’s grant 

submission, the 3rd grade will be receiving two 

Samsung TV’s complete with Chromecasts.  The 

Chromecast technology will allow better 

collaboration and communication in instruction as 

students and teachers will be able to display their 

screen on the TV for the group to see.  This will 

foster collaboration in small or large groups and 

also give students an opportunity to get hands on 

experience with current technology. 

¶ Cody Leland ς The 7th grade Gateway STEM class 

will be receiving funds to purchase 3Doodlers.  As 

a majority of students struggle to translate their 

design ideas into sketches, these 3Doodlers will 

allow students to actually sketch/build their 

prototype in 3D.  Students will be able to 

communicate their design ideas and project goals 

to their classmates, which allows for better 

teamwork and helps move students further 

through the design process. 

¶ Jody Baacke ς Mrs. Baacke will be receiving voice 

recorders for our 3rd grade readers! Students will 

get a chance to record their reading and be able 

to play back their voices to help focus on fluency 

and building strong readers. 

Congratulations to all of our grant recipients!  Thank 

you for all you do for our students! 

 

Dear Choir Students and Families, 
 
Richmond School will host our annual Arrowhead Area 
Consortium Choral Festival this year on Thursday, Feb. 
25 from 9:15-1:30 p.m. for grades 6-8.   Grace Bielski, 
the AHS Choral Director will come with her North 
Campus Choir to sing with the kids -- it's going to be 
quite an event!  Each middle school has prepared five 
songs from different genres; on Feb. 25, we'll come 
together for a full choir event.  We have four middle 
schools participating this year with over 225 
students!   Here are a few quick announcements for that 
day:   
 
YOUR STUDENT WILL BRING HOME A LUNCH 
ORDER FORM TODAY, but students will be welcome to 
bring their own lunch.  All lunch order slips and money 
are due by Thursday, Feb. 18. 
Lunch Order:  Your student is welcome to bring a lunch 
from home or he/ she may order a boxed Subway lunch 
for $5. 
SUBWAY BOX LUNCH:  $5- Lunch includes a sub 
sandwich from SUBWAY, choice of turkey or ham with 
cheese and lettuce, bag of potato chips, and Juice 
Box.  Please make checks payable to RICHMOND 
SCHOOL. 
 
PARENT VOLUNTEERS TO HELP AT LUNCH (11:00-
12:05; set up at 11:00).  We are in need of eight-ten 
parent volunteers to assist at food stations for the 
event.  There will be a ham table, turkey table, chips 
table, and drink table.  We're looking for two people per 
table to help at lunch, which will be from 11:00-
12:05.  Please get back to me by Weds. Feb. 17 if you 
are available to help, and thank you in advance for all 
you do!   
 
CHORAL FESTIVAL CONCERT AT 1:00 P.M. 
Would you like to come and hear our full 225-member 
AHS Consortium Choir perform?  You're invited to attend 
our in-school concert at 1:00 p.m. on Feb. 25 in the 
gym.  It's always an incredible experience!    
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions.  The 
kids are very excited for this great opportunity! 

 


